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The committee worked on the following items in AY2013-14, 
 

● Non-UA lower division credit transfer policy change 
The committee discussed the Non-UA transfer credit motion in Fall 2013 semester. The 
proposal was to align non-UA transfer guidelines with the Board of Regents’ general 
education policy and to allow a wider range of courses taken at other institutions to count 
toward UAF baccalaureate PHC core requirements. The committee approved a 



one O, and one X* (lower division core course) requests. All applications were approved 
except one W request (as of April 26, 2014). 

 
* MATH 194 (X) Preparation for Calculus (trial course): The trial course cannot have “X” 
designation. Until the course turns into the regular course with a permanent course 
number, students have to petition to fulfill the core math requirement with this course. 
The committee discussed blanket approval for this course. The registrar’s office would 
like to have the approval from the committee chair every semester. The chair can use 
the core petition form for this approval. (from Feb 14, 2014) 
 

● Oral and Writing intensive course assessment 
As part of OW course assessment, the committee reviewed 39 course syllabi of O and 
W courses offered during AY 2013-14. While there were few course syllabi that fully 
incorporated the Faculty Senate Oral and Writing intensive course guidelines, the 
majority of the syllabi partially satisfied the guidelines. This doesn’t mean that the actual 
course activities fully reflect the guidelines. However, there were a few syllabi that did 
not have any information on O/W requirements, failed to follow the guidelines or had an 
incorrect designator. As of April 26, 2014, the review has not been complete. More 
detailed information will be submitted as an addendum to this report. Since reviewing 
syllabi is very limited in terms of assessing of the effectiveness of the course, the 
committee discussed an alternative way of assessing the communication skill 
development: asking departments to submit reports on their academic programs. Some 
departments may already have such reports compiled for accreditation purposes.  
 

● The committee drafted new bylaws, which were requested by the Faculty Senate 
President Elect. The draft bylaws added one voting member from the College of Rural 
and Community Development and included a quorum for voting members. The 
committee bylaws must be updated again if the current oral and writing intensive course 
requirements change with new general education requirements. 
 
Proposed change in ()s: 


